9 February 2007

Division of Fuel Cycle Safety and Safeguards
Office of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards
US Nuclear Regulatory Commission

11555 Rockville Pike

Rockville, MD 20852

Attention: Mary T. Adams

Subject: Amendment 1o NRC License SNM-1513

Dear Ms. Adams,

Our current license SNM-1513 license provides for the possession and use of special nuclear material
within our Californium Flux Multiplier (CFX). In our letter dated July 17, 2006, we notified your
office that we ceased normal operations/activities specified in our license and that we will be
proceeding with the formal decommissioning process. Our plan is to first remove and ship our NRC
licensed material followed by the decommissioning of the facility. In order to implement this plan, we
request an amendment to our license that permits:

1. Disassembly of necessary portions of the CFX to obtain access to the fuel assembly.

2. Removal of the fuel, packaging and transportation of the fuel to a licensed facility for disposal.

In addition, I will be resuming the role of Radiation Safety Officer for this license. 1 previously held
this position from 1987-1992 and have been the chairman of the Company’s Radiation Safety

. Committee since 1997. A summary of my qualifications is included with the license amendment
application. Our decommissioning plan for the facility will be forthcoming.

We respectively request an expedited review of this application.

Please contact me if you need any additional information.

Sincerely,

John H. Heyerﬁﬁp_,\ |

Radiation Safety Officer

Eastman Kodak Company

Phone: (W) 585-588-6567
(Cellular) 585-576-4854




